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 RECOMMENDATION  
    
                    

STAFF REPORT 

BOARD RESOLUTION NO.  22-71 
Pertaining to attendance at conferences, seminars and other training opportunities by Saint Paul Regional 
Water Services staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Staff is seeking approval of the annual travel and training authorization resolution. 
 
Attendance by utility employees at conferences, seminars and other training opportunities has proven to be 
beneficial to Saint Paul Regional Water Services. Employees gain knowledge of new developments, technology, 
innovations and research within the water industry that pertains to their job duties and responsibilities.   
 
The cost of attendance at the proposed conferences is reflected in the following 2022 budget Accounting Unit: 
 

Training Education and Development: 69082170 
  

 
 
 

 
Board approval is recommended. 

 


